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Council investigation officer Inspection and Recommendation Report 
Clause 17(2), Part 8 of Schedule 5, of the Environmental Planning and Assessment 

Act 1979 (the Act) 
 

File: 2024/300980                           Officer: Andrew Porter        Date: 13 May 2024 
 
Premises: 149 Cope Street Waterloo 

 

Executive Summary:  
 

Council received correspondence from the Commissioner of Fire and Rescue NSW (FRNSW) on 3 
May 2024 in relation to the premises with respect to matters of fire safety. 

The ‘Marton’ building consists of a 17-storey residential apartment building with car parking below.  

An inspection of the premises undertaken by a Council investigation officer revealed there were no 
significant fire safety issues occurring within the building. 
 
The premises are equipped with numerous fire safety systems (both active and passive) that would 
provide adequate provision for fire safety for occupants in the event of a fire. The annual fire safety 
certification is current and compliant and is on display within the building in accordance with the 
requirements of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021. 
 
Observation of the external features of the building did not identify the existence of potential 
combustible composite cladding on the façade of the building.  

 

Chronology: 
 

Date Event 

03/05/2024 FRNSW correspondence received by Council concerning correspondence received 
by FRNSW on 16 November 2020 with relation to fire safety at the subject 
premises. FRNSW inspected the property on Wednesday, 13 March 2024 
 

10/05/2024 An inspection of the subject premises was undertaken by a Council investigation 
officer and revealed the premises fire safety measures adequately maintained and 
no matters that would require action by Council. 
 

 

 
 

FIRE AND RESCUE NSW REPORT: 
 
References: [BFS20/3641; 2024/] 
 
Fire and Rescue NSW conducted an inspection of the subject premises on 13 March 2024 after 
receiving a written concern notice about the fire sprinkler pipe work within the subject building. 
 
Issues  
 
Fire and Rescue NSW has not reported any issues from their inspection of the building and 
advised that inspection of records kept at the building showed regular maintenance and testing of 
the essential fire safety measures and there were no reasonable grounds to believe the concern 
required further investigation. 
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FRNSW Recommendations 
 
The officer of Fire and Rescue NSW recommended that Council conduct an inspection of the 
premises, and address any deficiencies identified at the premises. 
 

  
COUNCIL INVESTIGATION OFFICER RECOMMENDATIONS:  

Issue 
Order 
(NOI) 

Issue 
emergency 
Order 

Issue a 
compliance 
letter of 
instruction 

Cited 
Matters 
rectified 

Continue to undertake 
compliance action in 
response to issued 
Council 
correspondence 

Continue with 

compliance 

actions under the 

current Council 

Order 

 

Other  
(to 
specify) 

 
As a result of a site inspection undertaken by Council’s investigation officer and that the building was 

found to be adequate in provision of fire safety, it is recommended that Council not exercise its 

powers to give a fire safety order at this time, and that the Commissioner of FRNSW be advised of 

Council’s actions and determination. 

 
Referenced/Attached Documents: 

2024/300980-01 FRNSW S9.32 report dated 3 May 2024 

 
Trim Reference: 2024/300980   CSM reference No#: CSM 3180252 
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